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ALLOWABLE USES OF INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL DISTRICT 
CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION MILLAGE 
 
House Bill 4279 as introduced  
Sponsor:  Rep. Curt S. VanderWall 
Committee:  Education 
Complete to 5-15-23  
 
SUMMARY:  

 
House Bill 4279 would amend the Revised School Code to allow an intermediate school 
district (ISD) to contract with another ISD for the purposes of operating a career and 
technical education (CTE) program,1 and to add language specifying that money raised 
through a CTE millage can be spent on a program that is operated under a contract with 
another ISD. This would apply to millages authorized after the effective date of the bill. 
 
MCL 380.681 and 380.684 
 

FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
The bill would have no fiscal impact on the state or on school districts, ISDs, or public 
school academies (PSAs). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Legislative Analyst: Josh Roesner 
 Fiscal Analysts: Jacqueline Mullen 
  Noel Benson 
 
■ This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan House Fiscal Agency staff for use by House members in their 
deliberations and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 

 
1 R 395.241 of the Michigan Administrative Code contains the definition of a state-approved CTE program. 

https://www.michigan.gov/-/media/Project/Websites/mde/CTE/cte_admin/CTE_AdminCode.pdf

